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We hear many stories that Lions are reluctant to change. Why is this? Are we just comfortable in our
ways? Are we scared that the changes won’t work? These are valid but we won’t know the answers if we
don’t try. Then there are traditions. Nobody has said traditions need to go away. I believe they need to be
kept for the most part. But a tweak here or there isn’t the end of the world, especially if it helps to bring
interest to newer Lions. I was reminded of this during our memorial service at convention. We lost many
Lions with more years of service than many of us may ever reach. Their impact was immense. And I was
thinking how will we ever be able to replace them? And that answer is to recruit newer Lions of a younger
generation. And to get these Lions we must work on communicating and doing projects as they do. So
look around you as the new Spring life blossoms and think of how you, your club, and our Association can
grow anew also.

Speaking of convention, all I can say AWESOME! I truly had a great time, and it was because of the 194 of
you that attended. You are what makes it fun- your camaraderie, your friendships, your passion as a Lion. I
hope each of you enjoyed it as well. ID Dianne Pitts and her husband, PCC Joe were a perfect fit for us.
They were like one of our own. She was truly impressed with all we do, our dedication, our family
atmosphere, and all our leadership (past, present, and future). What amazed us the most was the blanket
making service project Saturday afternoon. We had over 40 Lions show up and finished 24 blankets in just
about an hour! Thank you GST Kelly Morin for arranging everything. The blankets were delivered to the
Infant Pantry in Mount Pleasant on Sunday after the close of the convention. ID Dianne and PCC Joe went
as well and came away impressed with what the Pantry does to help the less fortunate.

It is April and that means Spring has finally arrived! Many of you are
either being April Fools, or planting flowers, getting your garden
ready, or maybe a good Spring cleaning of your house. No matter
what you are doing, Spring brings a time of rebirth and new
beginnings. Why not use this time as a rebirth for your club or even
yourself as a Lion? We as Lions keep hearing the word “change”,
sometimes more than we care to. But why do we hear this? The
answer is to look around us. Just as you see the flowers starting to
pop out of the ground or the leaves on the trees, the world around
us is in constant change also. As Lions we need to adapt to these
changes in order to do our best in serving those who need us. If we
continue to fall behind the times, we will be losing out on many
opportunities. We must keep our eyes and minds open to all
possibilities, drawing on the experiences of our past and applying
those to the now. Our next generation of Lions doesn’t think or
communicate the same way as the one before them, and that
generation doesn’t the same way as their predecessors. 
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New Beginnings on the Horizon 



I would like to congratulate again those who received an award or recognition at the convention. They
are as follows: New Voices certificates to Susan Robbins (Service) of Beverly Hills, Jeff Byrum
(marketing) of New Baltimore, and Stan Hughes (membership) of Ortonville; International Presidents
Certificate to 2VDGE Mark Scicluna (Beverly Hills) and Pat Meadows (Sterling Hgts. Lioness Lions);
International Presidents Leadership Medals to RC Bob Westbury (Royal Oak) and DGE Kelley Unruh
(Sterling Heights). A Melvin Jones Fellowship was given to CS Dave Van Beek (St. Clair Shores) and PDG
Connie Shelton was given the Distinguished Service Award. Lastly, PRC Maureen Kennedy was given
the Paul Hemeryck Leadership award. All of these were well deserved. And I am also proud to
announce that PDG Jack Becher was elected to the Lions of Michigan Hall of Fame!

I must also congratulate the newly elected District officers: DGE Kelley Unruh, 1VDGE Rhonda Furby,
2VDGE Mark Scicluna, and those Kelley has asked to be on her Cabinet. They will undoubtedly do a
wonderful job for our District. 

My final thanks must go to Lions Dick and Nancy Maxwell and their committee for another outstanding
convention. They do an amazing job and are already beginning to work next year in Grand Rapids at
the Double Tree Airport. See all of you there!

Please see information in the newsletter on the District new member induction and orientation on
April 30 at Leader Dog. This is open to everyone and any new members that may not have received any
orientation or would like to possibly learn more. We finished with a positive gain in March and that is
awesome. Let’s continue to work on that for the next 3 months and finish the Lion year strong.
I look forward to seeing many of you at the Madonna Dinner, the Beaumont Silent Children Very
Special Evening, and the MD-11 convention coming up. I don’t have many clubs left to visit or
scheduled, if you would like me to stop by, please contact me. Keep up all your amazing work and
thank you for everything you do!
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Shawn Blaszczyk
11 A-2 District Governor

Registration for MD 11 Convention OPEN
Registration for the MD 11 Lions Convention is now OPEN! The
Convention will take place at the VanDyk Mortgage Center/Delta
Hotels in Muskegon from May 18-20. Sponsorship opportunities and
more information are available at www.lionsofmi.com. 

https://www.lionsofmi.com/index.php/md11convention-23
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'23-'24 Global Action Team (GAT)
Applications Now Being Accepted

Passionate about Lions, effectively promotes the Lions International Strategic Plan, and
is invested in the association’s future.
Experience in leading and developing service activities within the last five years. •
Familiar with LCI and LCIF service programs, partnerships and grants.
Graduate or faculty member of an Advanced Lions Leadership Institute or Faculty
Development Institute, or other professional leadership program. 
Able to use technology (Email, Microsoft Office, MyLCI, LCI website, social media).
Reporting • GST multiple district coordinator reports to GAT area leader. 
GLT, GMT, and GST multiple district coordinators report to multiple district Global Action
Team chairperson (council chairperson). 
Applications will be emailed upon request. Contact Lion Wendy Burns at
wburns@lionsofmi.com 

The GAT is a vast network of dedicated Lions of all levels who are focused on helping
districts achieve their goals. This important team helps foster club membership growth,
increase Lions’ visibility in the community through impactful service and build strong,
innovative leaders.
Term One year; selected by the multiple district (per the multiple district constitutional
bylaws). May serve multiple terms. Applications are now being accepted for the 2023-2024
year, and must be submitted to the Lions State Office no later than May 1, 2023.

Recommended Qualifications:
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This proclamation can be used to make your local governments aware of this
important time to inform citizens of the White Cane Law, and your local
fundraising efforts. Also be aware that October 15 is considered White Cane
Day by many organizations associated with the blind and visually impaired.  

If you need more information regarding the history of the White Cane, and
the importance of recognizing individuals who are using these essential tools
of mobility, please let me know.

Lion Roger Bosse
269 578-3684

Gov. Proclaims 'White Cane Week'
April 28 - May 7

mailto:wburns@lionsofmi.com


It has come to our attention that 11-D2 has collected over 9000 pairs
of socks, compared to our 8500 pairs. SO, more socks are needed for
pure bragging rights!.
 
Our goal is 2500 additional pairs before Friday, May 12.
 
Please bring your new or almost new socks to either the Convention
or the April Cabinet Meeting and give them to FVDG Kelley. As
before, the socks can also be dropped off at her office, located at:

Keller Williams Realty Great Lakes
28220 Harper Ave.
St. Clair Shores, MI 48081
(between 11 & 12 Mile)
 
In December, we surprised the MD GST and the other Districts with
our sock count. Let's continue to be the #1 District in MD 11!!
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Sock It To Me Challenge Returns!

District Walks To Combat Blindness
Please see the below https to Joining our Team to walk or donate to the Michigan VisionWalk
Event on Saturday May 13, 2023 at Kensington MetroPark. 
   
Let's cure blinding retinal degenerative diseases together! Please join our VisionWalk team or
make a donation to the Foundation Fighting Blindness and help us save and restore sight to the
10 million Americans living in darkness. Our team is walking in support of someone very dear to
us with a blinding eye disease. We hope that you will support our team by making a donation
and joing us at VisionWalk!
 
Please let me know if you have any questions at email: rblackwel@comcast.net.
 
Thank you,
Lion Roger Blackwell

https://give.fightingblindness.org/event/michigan-visionwalk-2023/e419710
mailto:rblackwel@comcast.net


I love Dr. Suess and have great memories of reading his books
as a child. That light-hearted rhyming prose which still teaches
us something is fabulous and when you throw in a few wacky
pictures of crazy things it always makes me smile.

By the time you read this our convention and elections will be
over, but we still have a few months of work left to do this year.
Let the renewal of springtime fill you with the energy to handle
whatever service projects and fundraisers your club has
planned. Maybe you can even find the energy to go report
those things to International so that we can meet Governor
Shawn’s goal of 100% reporting on service projects. All it means
is that each club must report one project. If your club has
already done so, pat yourself on the back. If not, what are you
waiting for? If you need help, let us know!
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2VDG Monthly Submission
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“Don't cry because it's over. Smile because it happened.” – Dr. Suess

2VDG Lion Rhonda

Due to past health issues and some other factors, I decided to participate in the D.A.D. Program and
see how it can help me to make lifestyle changes. After two meetings I can tell you that I recognize
just how lazy I have gotten about food and activity. I have already started to amp up my activity level
and pay much more attention to the food I eat. I can’t wait to learn the rest of what the program can
teach me and put it into practice! I’m certain I can have success if I put in the effort and am grateful for
the opportunity that Lions have provided.

I would like to extend a very sincere apology for a comment I made at a District meeting regarding
talking for a long time. What I have learned is this, sometimes people have to repeat things several
time for us to finally take them in and sometimes people love what they are talking about so much
that they can just keep going. Just because we have heard it before doesn’t mean that someone else
doesn’t need the information. So, in the future I will be patient and kind to those who are speaking.

I urge you all to keep thinking about the possibility of stepping forward into new positions at your club
and the district level. Also keep thinking about how to retain long standing members as well as bring
in new ones. Sharing your thoughts with us may help us develop a plan to meld our two generations
and you may be the best person to step forward and lead us in the endeavor. You never know if
something will fit until you try it on. It may be uncomfortable for a while, but sometimes we have to
break things in. We have faith that you can do something new and different, so have faith in yourself
and give it a try.

Don’t wait another moment…Smile!
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New Members Welcomed In March

Armada
Neil Mork sponsored by Greg Diederich
Ryan O'Leary, Sr sponsored by Donald Jenkins

Upcoming Events
Click on the calendar icon for more information. 
To submit an event, email details to lionsnewsletter11a2@gmail.com. The deadline each
month is the 1st. 

Mount Clemens
Antonio Trivelloni sponsored by Darryl Hissong
Glenn Deceuninck sponsored by Gary Stahl
Jim Yore sponsored by James Ketchum
Lindsay Ledington sponsored by Peter Frame
Monika Rittner sponsored by Darryl Hissong

New Baltimore
Jennifer Estes sponsored by Rebecca Zampaglione
Stacy Butler sponsored by Theresa Hickey

Royal Oak
Gerarad (Gerry) Froehlich sponsored by Maureen Kennedy

Richmond
Steve Bertolotti sponsored by Charles Capozzo

APR
30 State Projects

Virtual Zoom Series

Eastpointe
Gerald De Vyver sponsored by Michael Wiley

MAY
13 Bear Lake 

Spring Workbee
Cleanup

JUN
04 Ride For A

Reason

MAY
12 Sterling Heights

Lions Euchre
MAY
07 Sterling Heights

Lioness Spring
Luncheon

MAY
20 Romeo Lions

Mayfest

Fraser Lions
Handmade
Fundraiser

MAY
16 Sterling Heights

Lioness Bunco

APR
30 District Induction

and Orientation

JUN
03 Leader Dogs

Campus Tour

MAY
17 Silent Children 'A

Very Special Night'
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Donation Mailing Addresses 

Sight Conservation/Diabetes/DAD
PZC Roger Blackwell, Chair
4555 Windswept Drive
Milford, MI 48380

Bear Lake (Lions Visually
Impaired Youth Camp) 
PDG Jack Patton, Chair
1880 Lochinvar Blvd
Oakland, MI 48363

Beaumont Silent Children's Fund 
Children's Speech Pathology
Attn: Kellie Bouren
4949 Coolidge Hwy
Royal Oak, MI 48073

Eversight
Attn: Alex Teska
3985 Research Drive
Ann Arbor, MI 48108

District 11-A2 Project KidSight, Inc. 
Paul Hemeryck, PCC 
25509 Kelly Rd. 
Roseville, MI 48066 

Lions Club International Foundation 
Lions Clubs International Foundation 
Department 4547 
Carol Stream, IL 60122 

Please Note: All checks should have the Club ID 
number or the Individual Member ID number in 
the memo section. 

Leader Dogs for the Blind 
CHM Frank Cunningham, PCC 
1039 S. Rochester Rd. 
Rochester Hills, MI 48307 

Lions of Michigan All State Band
Mike Shields
52995 Washington Street
New Baltimore, MI 48047

Lions of Michigan Service
Foundation 
Leo Schaefer, IPDG 
46399 Imperial Ln 
Macomb Twp., MI 48044-3922 

Sight Conservation / Diabetes 
CHM Roger Blackwell, PZC 
4555 Windswept Dr. 
Milford, MI 48380 

Penrickton Center for Blind Children 
CHM Dick Maxwell, PCT 
18701 Walmer Ln. 
Beverly Hills, MI 48025 
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Happening Around the District
Does your club have work you'd like to highlight? 
Email details to lionsnewsletter11a2@gmail.com. 
The deadline each month is the 1st. 

Mt Clemens Convention Newbies
"Delegates and members of the Mount Clemens Lions were
welcomed in Mt Pleasant for the District 11A2 Convention held the
weekend of March 31 through April 1. We were pleased to have
five members attending. Our three delegates were all 'First
Timers'. From registration and the mixer the first evening to the
meetings and Governor's banquet on Saturday through to the
election of new officers on Sunday, the total weekend was a
memorable experience. The Western Roundup theme brought
out the Cowboys and Cowgirls in us all. Pictured are Lions Dave
Herrington, Dawn Porter and husband Chris, Pres. Jim Ketchum,
Darryl Hissong and Jim Novara. We look forward to next year's
District Convention in Grand Rapids.

"Another successful Ortonville Lions Club Easter Egg Hunt is in
the books! Approximately 200 children participated in the
event that was held April 9th. It was a little overcast and cool
but that didn’t deter the kids from collecting ALL 1600 eggs
that had been placed on the football field that morning!
Included with the candy filled eggs, were “special” marked
eggs which the lucky finder could redeem for prizes! Along
with the Ortonville Lion, the Easter Bunny was on site greeting
the children and taking the time to pose for pictures, Morgan
Childers (4-H) brought some of her rabbits for the kids to pet
and a home made quilt was raffled off with all proceeds going
to the O.L.C……whewwwww! Congratulations to Lonnie and
Cindy Dew on winning the quilt! It was a great morning and
we would like to thank all of you for your support! WE SERVE!"

Ortonville Lions Spread 
Easter Cheer
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